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Fire safety roadshow
Find out how to prepare your 
home, explore fire trucks and 
police cars, see demonstrations 
and enjoy a free sausage sizzle. 
Saturday 9 Nov / 10am-1pm
Peridot Park, Banksia Grove

Are you prepared?

FREE

Then and Now
Meet local community groups, 
play games from different 
decades and enjoy a cuppa.
Thursday 14 Nov / 10am-1pm
Girrawheen Koondoola Seniors 
Citizens Centre, 11 Patrick Court, 
Girrawheen. 
Bookings essential 9405 5618.

Seniors Week 2019

FREE

Council Briefing
Tuesday 5 November / 6pm
Council Meeting
Tuesday 12 November / 7pm
City of Wanneroo Civic Centre,  
23 Dundebar Road, Wanneroo

Council meetings

MEET

The City of Wanneroo has 
welcomed four returning and four 
new members to Council following 
the Local Government Elections  
on Saturday 19 October.

Councillors were sworn in at 
a ceremony at the City’s Civic 
Centre after a Welcome to Country 
and Smoking Ceremony in the 
Jacaranda Amphitheatre.

Tracey Roberts who was re-elected 
as Mayor, welcomed the new 
members to Council.

“This Council reflects the diversity 
of the many communities within 
the City and that knowledge will be 
valuable for the City’s interactions 
with residents and businesses,” 
Mayor Roberts said.

“I would also like to thank our 
departing Councillors who have 
done a wonderful job representing 
their communities.”

Election results

North Coast Ward

Quinns Rocks resident Natalie 
Sangalli returns for a second term, 
having served as councillor since 
2015 and as Deputy Mayor from 
2017-2019.
Joining Cr Sangalli is newly-elected 
council member Chris Baker.  

Cr Baker has lived in Yanchep for  
17 years. As a retired barrister,  
Cr Baker acts as a patron and 
honorary solicitor for many local 
community groups. 
Cr Sangalli and Cr Baker join sitting 
North Coast Ward councillors  
Linda Aitken, Sonet Coetzee and 
Lewis Flood.
Central Ward

A resident of the City of Wanneroo 
for over 50 years, re-elected  
Cr Frank Cvitan first joined the 
Council in 1999 and again in 2011. 
Wanneroo resident Jacqueline
Huntley was also elected. 

Cr Huntley is the founder of 
Toastmasters Wanneroo and, as 
a former driving instructor, a 
passionate supporter of road safety. 
Cr Cvitan and Cr Huntley are looking 
forward to working with sitting 
Central Ward councillors Dot Newton 
and Paul Miles.
South Ward

Marangaroo resident Brett Treby 
has served as a City of Wanneroo 
councillor since 1999, and will once 
again represent the South Ward.

Joining Cr Treby is Girrawheen 
resident Vinh Nguyen, a lawyer 
and school board member who is 

passionate about youth education 
and committed to being a local voice 
for local matters. 

Glynis Parker, who previously 
represented the North Coast Ward 
from 2013 to 2017, was also elected. 

Cr Parker’s priorities are community 
safety and ensuring residents have 
creative, age-appropriate parks, 
community centres, sporting spaces 
and libraries. 

These three councillors will represent 
the South Ward with sitting members 
Domenic Zappa and Hugh Nguyen.

Meet your new City of Wanneroo Council

The City of Wanneroo and local 
businesses recently teed off at 
Carramar Golf Course to raise 
$33,500 for chaplain services at 
local schools.

Twenty three teams competed at  
the City’s annual Corporate Charity 
Golf Day on 17 October 2019.

The event has been running 
since 2001 and in that time has 
raised more than $667,500 for 
YouthCARE’s school chaplaincy 
program.

YouthCARE North Coast Area 
Chaplain Steve Jansz said the 
money raised would fund services  
at various public schools from 
Yanchep to Girrawheen.

“This funding enables schools to 
provide extra chaplaincy services  
to students,” Mr Jansz said.

“Schools have limited resources 
to allocate to this greatly needed 
service so we are very appreciative 
of this contribution by the City and 
local businesses.”

The City would like to thank these 
businesses for their support:

Acumen Development Solutions, 
Banksia Grove Project, Cossill 
& Webley Consulting Engineers, 
Daimler Trucks, Environmental 
Industries, Kerb Direct, Lend Lease, 
The Marina Mindarie, Mindarie 
Regional Council, Peet Alkimos Pty 
Ltd, Pindan Capital Two Rocks Pty 
Ltd, RJ Vincent & Co, Roads 2000, 
Satterley - Eden Beach, Stockland, 
SUEZ Recycling & Recovery Australia, 

Turf Care WA Pty Ltd, Urban Quarter, 
WA Hino, William Buck and Yanchep 
Beach Joint Venture.
Generous donations were also 
received from:
Elliott’s Irrigation, Estates 
Development Company, Indian 
Ocean Brewing Company and The 
Marina Mindarie, Major Motors, 
Schweppes, Triton Electrical
For more information about 
YouthCARE’s chaplaincy services 
visit youthcare.org.au

$33,500 raised for local school chaplains

Front row - Councillors Jacqueline Huntley, Natalie Sangalli, Brett Treby, Frank Cvitan JP and Glynis Parker. Back row - Councillors Chris Baker, Hugh Nguyen, 
Vinh Nguyen, Lewis Flood, Dot Newton JP, CEO Daniel Simms, Mayor Tracey Roberts JP, Domenic Zappa, Sonet Coetzee, Paul Miles and Linda Aitken JP. 

Wanneroo Festival

FREEMayor’s Christmas  
Appeal 2019
City of Wanneroo residents are 
being urged to give generously to 
the Mayor’s Christmas Appeal.

Donations of non-perishable food 
and toys can be placed in collection 
bins at the City’s Civic Centre in 
Wanneroo and the City libraries. 

Cash donations can be made at 
the Civic Centre or by posting 
cheques to the City of Wanneroo, 
Locked Bag 1, Wanneroo WA 6946.

Give generously

HELP Community event
Celebrate the City’s diverse 
multicultural community at the 
inaugural Wanneroo Festival. 

Experience delicious cuisine from 
around the globe; browse market 
stalls; enjoy the firework display 
and see performances from local 
dance groups, singers and choirs.

Sunday 26 January 2020
4pm-8.30pm / Free entry
Wanneroo Showgrounds

Animal Care Centre
From tomorrow pet owners  
can make an appointment to 
collect their impounded animals 
from the Ashby Animal Care Centre 
at times that are more convenient. 

For more information phone  
9405 5000 or visit  
wanneroo.wa.gov.au/animals

Public notice

NOTE


